December 3rd, 1924. L. Henderson, Esq., Office of the President. Sun Life Assurance Company. Montreal. . Dear Mr. Henderson:-Thank you very much for your letter of yesterday. All of us at McGill are proud of our Association Football team. Not only have they had the successful season referred to in your letter, but from more than one source have I had intimations of their splendid sportsmanship. They are having a little banquet tonight to celebrate their victory. I hope to attend it for a short while, but it so happens that the Committee dealing with the Jewish School question meets tonight, so that it will not be possible for me to remain unto the end. If I do I shall make reference to the kind things you have said about them. With many thanks and all good wishes, I am. Yours faithfully, Principal.